Dear Parents and Carers,

I am sure, following the Prime Minister’s statement at the weekend there are lots of questions you have. We too have lots of questions that require further clarification which we hope will come very soon. Currently, for us in school, there will be no change to the system we are running. We remain open to allow those critical workers to get to work to support the COVID-19 response who are unable to make alternative child care arrangements. For everyone else it remains safer to stay at home.
We have not yet received any information to support us in this new plan to begin the phased opening of schools for pupils in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 from June 1st . We expect we will receive further information from the DfE in the coming days, hopefully with a great deal more clarification to support us in managing this safely. We need clear guidance on how to plan to effectively social distance in school and keep our pupils, teachers and families safe; how we might start to phase groups of children returning to school, how many children we can safely manage in each classroom, how parents/carers drop-off and pick-up and how much face to face class teaching we can initially offer to those year groups safely. Please be assured we will work with our Local Authority, colleagues in other schools and our governors in doing this. We will not be opening until we are confident we are prepared.
As always, we will keep you informed but for now, please try not to worry. Our plan is to continue to provide high quality online learning, to keep in touch with families, offer packed lunches to FSM pupils and pupils up to Y2 and to try to best support each other in these challenging times.
Kind Regards 
David Harrison
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